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Principal’s Message
As we wrap up another incredible term, I want to take this opportunity to extend my thanks to everyone
for making this term such a success. Your enthusiasm, dedication, and support have made this a
memorable time for our school community.

Celebrating Our Events 

This term, we’ve seen some wonderful initiatives
come to life, from our fabulous Multicultural Day,
where we celebrated the rich diversity of our school
community, to Education Week, where we proudly
opened our classrooms to showcase the incredible
learning happening every day. The highlight of the
calendar as always was undoubtedly our beloved
Book Character Parade, which brought our
favourite stories to life and allowed our students
(and staff!) to get creative with their costumes.

These events not only fostered a deep sense of
community and belonging, but they also showcased
the talents, creativity, and teamwork that define
our school. Thank you to all the families who
attended and participated—you made these events
truly special!

Fundraising Efforts

A special thank you to everyone for your generous
contributions and support of our fundraising events
this term. Your efforts have helped raise funds for
both local charities and important school
initiatives. It is inspiring to see the spirit of giving
and community support in action, and we are so
proud to be part of a community that cares so
deeply about others. Your contributions have made
a difference, and we are truly grateful for your
generosity. Keep up the hard work as we fundraise
through our colour run to have new hydration
stations installed across the playground.

Public Education Awards Recognition

This term, our school had the incredible honour of
being recognised with a Public Education Award for
Outstanding Achievement. This prestigious
recognition celebrates the outstanding work our
school has done in improving student outcomes and
our commitment to excellence. It is a testament to
the hard work of our teachers, staff, students, and
families. We are proud to share this achievement with
you all and look forward to continuing to build on this
success.

Parking and Safety Reminder

As we move forward, I’d like to remind everyone
about the importance of safe parking and stopping
around the school during drop-off and pick-up times.
We ask that you be mindful of our school community
and neighbours by not blocking driveways and
adhering to parking regulations. Please note that
parking inspectors have been present around the
school recently, so we encourage everyone to be
extra cautious and follow the rules to ensure the
safety of all students and families.

Spring Holiday Wishes

Finally, I want to wish everyone a fantastic spring
holiday! The warmer and longer days provide the
perfect opportunity to get outside, enjoy time with
family, and recharge for what promises to be a huge
Term 4. I encourage everyone to take some well-
deserved rest, reenergise, and come back ready to
finish the year strong.

Thank you again for all of your efforts, support, and
contributions this term. It’s been an amazing
journey, and I’m so proud of all we’ve accomplished
together. Have a safe, happy, and 
relaxing break, and we look forward
 to seeing you back for an exciting 
Term 4!

Neil Bourke
Principal



Deputy Principal’s Message

What is an acceptable attendance rate?

Based on international research the NSW
Department of Education sets an attendance rate
of 95% or above as the ideal attendance rate for
students. The absolute minimum acceptable rate is
90%. Even a 90% attendance rate means that your
child has lost 20 days of learning. 

Missing a day here or there may not seem like
much, but absences add up and can negatively
impact your child’s learning and wellbeing. 

At Canley Heights PS we want to do all we can to
be sure your child achieves their potential and
enjoys being in school. 

We know that school is the best place to learn. By
attending school every day your child will get the
most out of their learning and improve their career
and life options.

The donut chart shows that 175 children (1/3 of enrolments) at CHPS are currently sitting below the
minimum acceptable standard of 90%. 
What colour is your child?

Susan Langworthy
Deputy Principal



Parents as Partners

Recently, we had parent-teacher conferences, allowing time for
you to talk with teachers about your child/ren. This is a powerful
way for our teachers to build positive home/school partnerships
and work with you to support students’ learning goals. 
 

We thank all those families who took the opportunity and set aside
time to come up to the school. We had the highest number of
bookings that we have had in several years, with 302 meetings
across our P-6 classes. 

We are always looking for ways to improve the way we do things,
so if you attended the meetings and have not had the opportunity
to complete the feedback survey, you can use the link
https://forms.office.com/r/pRaULs3Rvy or the QR code on the
right. 

 

Check In Assessments

In Term 3, students from grades 3-6 complete Check-in assessments in reading and numeracy. Year
6 also complete a writing Check-in assessment. These assessments are very similar to NAPLAN in
how they are implemented, and the information that comes back to the school. The results come
back to us very quickly, being available the next day. 

The results for our Year 6 students are available to their high school as soon as parents have
completed the enrolment process, and our high school neighbours have shared that they intend to
use the results to help support them to make decisions about class placements in Year 7, so we
advise our Year 6 families to complete enrolments with the high school ASAP.

We have had some pleasing results and continue to see the impact of our teaching on students’
learning. As the graph below shows, CHPS students have achieved higher results than students in
similar schools in every grade from Years 3-6 for both reading and numeracy. 

Deputy Principal’s Message



Amanda Miles
Deputy Principal



Support Unit Learning



Preschool Learning 



Kindergarten Learning

Mathematics with hands on materials: Multiplication and addition strategies

English: Persuasive writing 

Expressing our love of reading through Book Week and peer reading

Coding using BeeBots: Giving and receiving directions

Gymnastics



Stage 1 Learning

Students dressed up as their favourite book character for Book Week.

Excursion to Canley Heights Shops to learn about our community

Geography: Learning about places located in Australia

Mathematics: Mathematical problem solving



Stage 1 Learning

Science: Experimenting push and pull forces with objects in water

Science: Push and pull forces in the air with paper helicopters

Gymnastics: Performing movement skills in sequence

Spelling Bee Competition



Stage 2 Learning



Stage 3 Learning

5H - Enjoying science experiments on the ‘physical world’ this term.

5P - Worked hard this term on their Geography group projects.

5/6C - Worked hard this term on different group research tasks.

6H - Had a blast starting Magic maths this term.



K-2 EAL/D Groups
Students have been busy building and applying their phonics knowledge to reading and writing.  They
have enjoyed exploring new stories and writing responses to them.

We have had a number of new students arrive at our school from overseas. We have made sure that they
feel safe and welcomed at Canley Heights. Together we have explored the school and learnt familiar
phrases that will help in the classroom and when making friends.

Our talking and listening experiences are fun and have helped our students to develop listening skills,
turn-taking and the ability to ask and respond to questions.



Father’s Day BBQ
In celebration of Father’s Day, the school held it’s annual Father’s Day BBQ on Thursday 29

August.  A great time was had by all.

Thank you to all our fabulous staff volunteers!



What a thrilling time for the library this term has been!
 
Book Character Parade
Thank you to all the parents who helped their children with our annual Character Parade. It was
fantastic to see so many different literary characters come to life, celebrating the joy stories
bring to us all. We have made a short video for families who couldn’t attend so you can see the
magic of the day, which you will find on our Facebook page.

Book Fair
We held a Scholastic Book Fair at the start of this term. Book fairs are a fantastic opportunity to
foster a love of reading and generate funds for our school library. Thank you to all the families
who supported the Book Fair. 

The fair’s attendance, anticipation, and sales figures were just astounding. Your support has
made a difference for our school library, and every dollar you spent at the fair has contributed to
enhancing our book collections.

Reminder to Return Books
We have several books that are overdue in our library system. This is a friendly reminder to
ensure all books are returned to the library weekly. If you have any books that belong to the
school at home, please return them as soon as possible, as this will help the library with
stocktaking at the end of the year. 
 
Enjoy your well-deserved school holiday.
 
Mr Kelly
Teacher Librarian 

Library News



On Friday 5 August, Canley Heights Public School
was  nominated for the Secretary's Award for School
Achievement at the Public Education Awards. 

This nomination recognized the outstanding work
our school has done in improving student learning
outcomes in English and Mathematics. 

Our very own Vietnamese Dance Group performed
at the awards ceremony!

Mr Bourke and Mrs Miles attended the Awards
evening, representing our school.

News

SSW Primary Athletics Championships

A number of our students were successful in
qualifying for the SSW Primary Athletics
Championships, held on 18 September. 

Our girls relay team placed 11th out of 28 schools.
This was an amazing sporting achievement!  
Congratulations to all our sporting stars!

Entrants: Ryan Huynh 6P, Jessica Sek 3/4C,
Chelsea Tran 4P, Julivia It 6P, Chelsea Huynh 6P,
Giezelle John 6P and Hanna Tran 6P.

Chelsea Tran of 4P came 1st in the Girls 9 Year
100 metre race.  An amazing sporting
achievement.  Chelsea is now off to the State
Athletics Championships.  Well done Chelsea, we
are all very proud of you!



News
Spelling Bee Competition

A huge congratulations to all the students who represented their class in the 2024 Spelling Bee.
Congratulations to the following place winners.

Kindergarten
 
1st Charlie KYellow 
2nd Catriona KGreen 
3rd Phoebe KBlue

Year 1
 
1st Amelia 1H 
2nd Leo 1S
3rd Elly 1P

Year 2
 
1st Ellie 2H 
2nd William 2S 
3rd Jayden 2P

Stage 2
 
1st Cayden 3/4C 
2nd Zayan 4H
3rd Lucas 4S

Stage 3
 
1st Vinh 6P
2nd Anthony 6P
3rd Jason 6H

Well done to the most improved speller and most consistent speller from each class.

Regional Premier’s Spelling Bee Competition

In week 4, Cayden (3/4C) and Vinh (6P) took part 
in the Regional Premier’s Spelling Bee. 

Both students represented our school proudly in
 the challenging competition. Well done on all of 
your efforts in preparing for the competition and 
taking part!



News
Lolly Jar Guessing Competition

The Year 6 Fundraising Committee organised a
Lolly Jar guessing competition.

Thank you everyone who had a guess and
helped raise money for Year 6.  Congratulations
to Anthony from 6P who had the closest guess! 

Families play an important role in road safety

Parents and families play the most crucial role as a child’s first teacher.  Transport for NSW and the
education sectors have developed key road safety messages to talk with your child when out and about.

Have a conversation with your child about road safety and the choices you make to keep them safe in
traffic situations. This is the first step in teaching them to be safe road users both now and later in life.

Key pedestrian safety messages

At school, your child will learn about road safety as part of Personal Development, Health and Physical
Education. Help them learn the pedestrian safety messages by using them and sharing them whenever
you are out and about.

Students in Early Stage 1 and Stage 1
Hold a grown-up's hand when
you cross the road
you're on the footpath
you're in the car park

Students in Stage 2
Hold an adult's hand when you cross the road
Use a safe place to cross the road

Students in Stage 3
Stop! Look! Listen! Think! every time you cross the road
Use a safe place to cross the road



2025 Enrolments



Holiday Fun

It’s Free Family Fun at NSW Parliament!

This school holidays, our Family Fun Day will be on Friday 11th October.
What will be happening? An open day packed with free, fun activities for families with children
aged from 4 to 12 years.

Vote for me! A voting exercise with the NSW Electoral Commission
The Campaign Room! Become a future member of Parliament on the election trail
An opportunity for you to have a say in our mock committee hearings
Art, craft, chamber tours and much more
Performers, artists, musicians. Stay tuned!
Enjoy delicious drinks as well as sweet and savoury delights at our cafe on site
Doors will be open from 9.30am to 3pm. Performances and activities will run all day, so book
in for your activity sessions when you arrive!

A ticket is required for each person over 4 years who is attending and children must be
accompanied by an adult at all times. All events are fully accessible.

Tickets can be purchased through Eventbrite.com.au



Holiday Fun



Upcoming Dates to Remember


